RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE BUDGET & LEGISLATIVE ANALYST
FOR AMENDMENT OF BUDGET ITEMS
FY 2014-15 AND FY 2015-16

DEPARTMENT: ART — ART COMMISSION

DEPARTMENT REVENUES:
FY 2014-15

The Department's revenues of $6,209,371 in FY 2014-15, are $100,321 or 1.6% more than FY
2013-14 revenues of $6,109,050. General Fund support of $7,656,553 in FY 2014- 15 is
$384,794 or 4.8% less than FY 2013-14 General Fund support of $8,041,347.

The decline in General Fund support is primarily due to the expiration of one-time capital
funding in FY 2013-14.

FY 2015-16

The Department's revenues of $6,224,829 in FY 2015-16, are $15,458 or 0.2% more than FY
2014-15 revenues of $6,209,371. General Fund support of $6,480,974 in FY 2015-16 is
$1,175,579 or 15.4% less than FY 2015-16 General Fund support of $7,656,553.

The decline in General Fund support is primarily due to the expiration of one-time expenditures
related to the Department’s move to the War Memorial Veterans Building in 2014-15.

Item 3: File 14-0623: The proposed ordinance modifies current regulations regarding how the
Arts Commission may use art enrichment funds on City property. The ordinance permits the
Arts Commission to use art enrichment funds on any City property. Currently, the Arts
Commission may only use art enrichment funds on the funding department’s property.

Additionally, the ordinance increases the amount of art enrichment funds the Arts Commission
may reserve for maintenance and conservation from 5% to 10% per project. Furthermore, the
ordinance allows art enrichment funds to be used exclusively for maintenance and conservation
under limited circumstances such as when a project has limited public access or generates
funds insufficient to acquire new artwork.

Recommendation: Approval of the proposed ordinance is a policy matter for the Board of
Supervisors.

RECOMMENDATIONS:
FY 2014-15

The Budget and Legislative Analyst’s recommended reductions to the proposed budget total
$225,571 in FY 2014-15. Of the $225,571 in recommended reductions, $75,571 are ongoing
savings and $150,000 are one-time savings.

FY 2015-16

The Budget and Legislative Analyst’s recommended reductions to the proposed budget total
$75,980 in FY 2015-16. All of the recommended reductions are ongoing savings.
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